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NEWS RELEASE  

For Immediate Release 
 

Date: September 6, 2024 

Time: 3:30 PM 

 

Title: SPEAR makes Multiple Arrests on Friday August 30, 2024  

 
IMPORTANT: Please direct any media requests to the contact above. Do not contact the Garfield County 

Emergency Communications Center or Patrol staff for media requests.   

 

GARFIELD COUNTY, CO. –  

    
SPEAR Investigators arrested three suspects at three separate locations. On Friday August 6, 2024, SPEAR executed a 

narcotics related search warrant in north Rifle. The search warrant led to the arrest of Julie Ulanowski (44 yrs of age) on a 

felony level narcotics related warrant.  

  

A few hours later, SPEAR investigators contacted and arrested Anthony Delreal (29 yrs of age) in south Rifle. Delreal had 

eight outstanding warrants the majority being for felony level “Failure to Appear”.  

 

That same day, SPEAR conducted a “high risk” traffic stop at the 105 eastbound lane of I-70 on Matthew Ritter (32 yrs of 

age). Ritter had a felony warrant for assault making additional caution necessary during this contact due to his threats 

against Law Enforcement. 

 

   
    Julie Ann Ulanowski, DOB: 02/22/1980      Anthony Michael Delreal, DOB: 04/27/1995      Matthew Carr Ritter, DOB: 07/02/1992 

All three suspects were transported to the Garfield County Jail. 

 

During the month of August, the SPEAR task force made ten arrests. SPEAR is a vital part of law enforcement in Garfield 

County and work with various law enforcement agencies to keep Garfield County safe for all residents.  
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The SPEAR task force would like to thank the Garfield County Sheriff’s Office, the Rifle Police Department and the New 

Castle Police Department for their assistance and cooperation during the three arrests made on Friday. 

 

SPEAR is a multi-jurisdictional task force based out of the Garfield County area. Anyone with information on criminal 

activity is encouraged to reach out to SPEAR through your local law enforcement agency or Dispatch at 970 625-8095. 

 

All subjects are presumed innocent until proven guilty. 

 

Any questions please contact Sheriff Lou Vallario at (970) 945-0453. 

 

Additional information may be released as it becomes available. 

 
The mission of the Garfield County Sheriff’s Office is to provide solutions for the people through 

professional, ethical and compassionate conduct. 

 

# # # 


